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Centenary United Methodist Church 

203 E. Grove Ave  Å  Effingham  IL  62401 

217-342-2030  Å  www.effinghamcumc.com 

Tuesdays in January and February  

January 5, 2016 ï February 23, 2016  

6:00 p.m. ï 7:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room  

The first session will cover Chapters 1 & 2 of Book I  

Books available at book retailers or online sources.   

If you need help getting a book, contact Patty Scheets at 

plscheets@gmail.com.  
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Yours in Christ,  

Dr. Joe Scheets  

Pastor Joeôs 

column  

 

Ho- 
Ho-Ho- 
Holy - 

Wholeness hoping 
we come mindful 
to yearôs end, 

to Hanukkah, Christmas, Kwanzaaé 
and to a new year. 

Cheers and tears, sad and happy, 
mingle on faces near and far. 

The world weeps for what could be but isnôt, 
and what is that is good, true and beautiful.  

Ordinary things stand out in the light  
of hopeôs candle burning there 

in Paris and San Bernardino, 
in refugees welcomed in Greece, Germany and Sweden, 

in Kansas farmers conserving soil with grain-bearing grasses,* 
in a child afire with a sense of her future and a hope. 

The universe is more stunning than we knew 
before Hubble and the Pluto fly-by. 

óTis the season: 
Earth rests, 
we breathe; 

enough is enough. 
The stars shine and divine sanity still waits for us. 

  

Br. Abbot Daniel, Advent 2015  
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  Itôs time once again to welcome a new year, to make 

our resolutions and to begin anew as we welcome 2016.  It 

has long been a tradition in the United Methodist Church to 

emphasize this new beginning along with recommitting 

ourselves to the ministry of the church and to our covenant 

with Christ.  John Wesley, the father of Methodism, wrote a 

prayer that is often used this time of year when we talk about 

recommitting ourselves and our lives to God and beginning 

anew.  His covenant prayer goes like this:  

ñI am no longer my own, but thine.  Put me to what thou 

wilt, rank me with whom thou wilt.  Put me to doing, put me 

to suffering.  Let me be employed for thee or laid aside for thee, exalted for thee or brought 

low for thee.  Let me be full, let me be empty. Let me have all things, let me have nothing.  I 

freely and heartily yield all things to thy pleasure and disposal.  And now, O glorious and 

blessed God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, thou are mine, and I am thine.  So be it. And the 

covenant which I have made on earth, let it be ratified in heaven. Amen.ò 

This beautifully written prayer reminds us that we everything we are and everything 

we have has come from God.  It reminds us that we are Godôs, and we were created and put 

here to do Godôs work on the earth.  This time of year can be filled with a variety of 

emotions, both positive and negative.  We often associate it with joy and excitement as we 

anticipate a new beginning and a new year full of possibilities but it can also be a stressful 

time of year.  The holiday season is wrapping up and for many that can be the cause of lots of 

stress and anxiety.   

Whatever emotion we may be feeling as we enter the new year, itôs important for us to 

remember that the first and most important thing in our lives shouldnôt be stressing out over 

a busy holiday season or our New Yearôs resolutions.  The first and most important thing in 

our lives should be our relationship with God, and placing our life in his hands.  Itôs easy to 

get overwhelmed and inward focused with all that the close of one year and the beginning of 

a new brings, that is precisely why there is a focus on a renewed covenant with God at this 

time of year.  Our covenant is all about letting God lead our lives and living so that Godôs will 

can be done on earth and not our own.  We make a covenant to stop focusing on ourselves, 

to not just go through the motions or serve God on the surface, but to give God our whole 

lives and to let him take us where he needs us so that his love can be known to all. 

As we welcome 2016, I pray that each of us would take seriously our commitment to 

Godðto let our lives be lead by him, to let his will be done in our lives so that his kingdom 

can come on earth as it is in heaven and his love can reign over all.  Happy New Year! 

  

Grace and Peace, 

Pastor Jessica  
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In December the youth group had a variety of activities.  On 

December 6th the Jr. High and Sr. High met together to talk 

about priorities and our need to put God first in our lives.  We 

also played a fun game of flashlight hide and seek in the church.  

On December 13th we learned about Godôs creation and our role 

in taking care of it as we heard a presentation from Christina 

Krost of Faith in Place.  Afterward we learned a new game, 

spatula hockey.  Spatula hockey?  Yes, really spatula hockey, 

just ask the youth, they can explain it!  On December 20th we 

met to ready our luminaries for Christmas Eve and then head out 

to go caroling in the neighborhood around the church.  A special 

thank you to Pastor Joe for joining us with his trumpet!  We had a great month together and are 

looking ahead to 2016 where lots of fun things are in store!   

 

Thank you to everyone who made 2015 a great year for the youth! 

 

January is full of great things; we hope to see you all there! 

 

Join usé 

January 3rd 5:30-7:30pm ï Youth meeting at the church 

 Jr. High: God vs. the gods: Elijah Faces the Prophets of Baal 

 Sr. High: Testing in Our Lives 1 

 Recreation: Christmas Activity 

January 10th 5:30-7:30pm ï Youth mission Sunday at the church 

Dr. Nanci Wood-Huels from Effingham Animal Rescue Sanctuary (EARS) will come and talk 

to us. 

January 17th 5:30-7:30pm ï Youth meeting at the church 

 Jr. High: Warning: Under Godôs Orders Prophets Act Strangely 

 Sr. High: Testing in Our Lives 2 

January 24th ï Dinner at the church then out to a movie 

 Check out the Facebook page or church website for more details as the date gets closer. 

January 31st ï No Meeting 

Our meetings have a slightly different schedule this year, the Sr. High meet with Pastor Jessica from 

5:30 to 6:30pm while the Jr. High have dinner and a fun activity, then the Jr. and Sr. High switch from 

6:30-7:30pm. 

There are several ways to stay up to date on Youth Group Happenings: 

Check out the schedule at http://www.effinghamcumc.com/YouthGroup  

Like our Facebook page Centenary UMC Youth 

Follow us on Twitter  @cumceffingham 
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òDo no harm.  Do Good.  Stay in love with God.ó- -John Wesley  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you in third, fourth or fifth grade?  Youôre invited to join us on the third Sunday of the month 
from 2-3pm for our Junior Youth Group.  We will have a fun activity or game, a Bible lesson and a 
snack. 

In December, the Junior Youth Group created Nativity scenes out of toilet paper rolls and shoe 
boxes.  We enjoyed coloring and putting our creativity to use as we recounted the Christmas story 
through our homemade Nativity scenes.  Thank you to everyone who donated toilet paper, paper 
towel and wrapping paper rolls to make this project possible. 

Join us on January 17
th

 from 2 -3pm  for our next meeting.  We will be making edible bird houses 
to feed the birds during the winter months and learning about our superheroes from the Bible, Ruth 
and Naomi .  Come and bring a friend! 
 

As we continue on with our Junior Youth Group, we will need parent volunteers  to help at the 
meetings each month.  If you are interested in helping please let Pastor Jessica know.  
(jessica@effinghamcumc.com) 

Mission Trip!  

 

Save the dates: April 8, 2016 ð April 10, 2016  

Why? A Youth / Adult Mission Work Trip to Little Grassy UMC Camp 

Times: leave the church at 4:30 pm on Friday, April 8, 2016 at 4:30pm and return at approximately noon 

Sunday, April 10, 2016 

Note: Adults must be Safe Sanctuaries certified to attend this trip. See Pastor Jessica for information. 

Look for a sign-up sheet in the Connection Area! 

Confirmation classes will begin Wednesday, February 17
th
.   

We will meet from 6:45 ï 8pm in the Youth Room.  

 For more information or if you have any questions,  

please contact Pastor Jessica (jessica@effinghamcumc.com). 
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Midwest Mission Distribution Center is currently 

looking for donations of bicycles. Bicycles of all kinds are 

accepted, they are then evaluated and repaired as needed. 

MMDC has sent out nearly 250 bicycles so far this year. 

However there are no bicycles to be worked on, evaluated, or 

repaired at this time. MMDC has weekly volunteers who do 

this work, but they have recently run out.  

If you have any questions, please call 217-483-7911 or email office@midwestmissiondc.org 

(Roger Normand has offered to transport any donated bicycles.) 

Book Club for Young Readers  

We will be meeting January 7 at 6:00 p.m.  

at the Effingham Library.  

Our guest speaker will be the Childrenôs Librarian 

Come join us!  

FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY starts again at 

Centenary beginning January 14, 2016 in the meeting 

room from 6:30-8:00 pm with our own Quasts (Emily and 

Lucas) and Tottens (Nancy and Bill) guiding the group.  

This life-changing class taught by Dave Ramsey and the FPU teaching team on video and coordinated by 

William Totten at Centenary United Methodist Church in Effingham, IL will help you achieve your financial 

goals by showing you how to eliminate debt, save for the future, and give like never before. You will be 

challenged and motivated to make a plan for your money and change your family tree forever.  (The cost 

is $89.00 plus postage and handling.) 

Group members support and encourage each other as they work to change their financial futures. 

Check out https://www.daveramsey.com/fpu/locations/class/1011620 for details, and get ready to change 

your family tree starting in January. 

For any questions, please contact Bill Totten. 

Rehearsal for Easter Cantata  

begins January 27  

from 7:00 -7:45 p.m . 

Easter Cantata will be the weekend of April 3  

https://www.daveramsey.com/fpu/faq/
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December  Book:  A Wreath of Snow  by Liz Curtis Higgs   

Wrapped in a cloud of steam, the engine rolled to a stop, the screech of 

metal against metal filling the frosty air. Snow blew across the railway 

platform and around Megõs calfskin walking boots. The weather definitely 

was not improving.   

She ordered tea with milk and sugar, eying the currant buns and sweet mincemeat tarts 

displayed beneath a bell jar.  

Later, perhaps, when her appetite returned. At the moment her stomach was twisted into a 

knot.   

òAnything else for you?ó the cashier asked as she handed over the tea, steaming and fragrant. 

Meg was surprised to find her fingers trembling when she lifted the cup. òAll I want is a safe 

journey home.ó 

òOn a day like this?ó the round-faced woman exclaimed. òNone but the Almighty can promise 

you that, lass.  

January  Book:  From the Heart  by Rosemary Hines   

After the loss of her beloved husband Phil, Joan Walker struggles to stay afloat in a sea of 

grief. Then she happens upon a discovery that will impact her entire family and challenge her 

future.  

Will Philõs legacy be able to restore joy to her broken heart?  

Join your Sandy Cove friends in a tale of love and unexpected gifts in this Christmas story ~ 

From the Heart.     

We will have our December and January discussions on January 24 at Sue Ann Minorôs home. 

Anyone interested or having questions can contact Julie Howard at jhoward59@gmail.com . 

Check out our directing pastor's daily devotional blog:  

joescheets.com  

Thanks!  

To my Centenary Family: 

Thank you so much for your prayers, cards and the beautiful flowers when I was in the hospital recently. I 
am fully recovered and have received a positive report from the doctor. Prayer does work! Thank the Lord! 

Blessings, Linda Lewis 

Thank you for the cards, cookies, candy, gifts,  

and Christmas wishes  

From the Centenary Staff  

Ann, Chris, Jessica, Joe, and Kim  

mailto:jhoward59@gmail.com
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Centenary Quilters 

Quilt of the month 

Here is a lovely quilt for that young boy or for a baby gift for a boy. 

Noahõs ark and some of the animals are on it.  A nice large crib size or a 

size that a child could wrap up in.  Stop in and check this quilt out on the 

display by the office. 

   JANUARY VAN DRIVERS 
January  3  Gary Bone   342 -6663  

January 10  Debbie Lappin  343 -8706  

January 17  Craig Wise   868 -9933  

January 24  Russ Howard  347 -8858  

January 31  John Barton  663 -1500  

Esther Unit of UMW  

Will not meet in January or February  

SEE YOU IN MARCH! 

UMW Book  

GIRLS WITH SWORDS: Large Print    

HOW TO CARRY YOUR CROSS LIKE A HERO 

Lisa Bevere   329 Pages 

  

What if you discovered you have been entrusted with an invisible, invincible and 

incorruptible weapon? Would you use it? Move beyond only study and begin to wield 

the Word of God. Around the world women are the targets of prejudice, human 

trafficking, abuse and gendercide.   Itôs time women become the heroes God created 

them to be and standðcourageous, discerning, forgiving and wise. 
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Welcome Teams  

 
January  

Bill and Nancy Totten, 342 -6468     Jeff and Conni Cash  

Terry and Lisa Hoekstra       Jim and Linda Brissenden  

 

February  

Calvin and Mary Mitchell, 536 -6640    Larry and Judy Stroud  

Debbie Devall        Trisha Katt 

Forest and Amelia Grames  

      

 
January 12, 2016  

TLC: Tuesday Lunch Club will be held January 12th at noon in the Fellowship Hall. Please 

come and bring a friend and share a catered lunch ($6.00). There is no age limit to attend. 

Everyone is welcome!  

We will have a presentation on Faith in Place given by Christina Krost.  Faith in Place inspires 

faithful people to care for the Earth through our four program areas: Energy & Climate 

Change, Sustainable Food & Land Use, Water Preservation, and Advocacy.  

The sign -up sheet is in the Connection Area. Sign -up for yourself and your friend!  

For more information contact Debbie Lappin 343 -8706.  

2016 Altar Flowers 

Sign up to provide altar flowers for 2016 at the back of the sanctuary on the flower 

chart.  The cost is $27.50. 

If someone has already signed up where you want to provide flowers, you can sign 

up for additional flowers. However, you will need to make your own arrangements for the flowers and let 

the church office know what you want in the bulletin. 

The office will be closed on January 18  
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